APPENDIX B: PUBLIC AND AGENCY CORRESPONDENCE

APR 0 3 2008

ALB-186 ENV-1.10

Honorable Paul Chinana Governor, Pueblo of Jemez P.O. Box 100 Jemez Pueblo, NM 87024

Subject: Consultation Invitation Regarding the Bureau of Reclamation's Drought Emergency Water Wells for Carlsbad, Eunice, and Hagerman, New Mexico

Dear Governor Chinana:

Reclamation is preparing three Environmental Assessments (EAs) for the funding of drought wells for the Cities of Carlsbad and Eunice, and the Town of Hagerman. The purpose of the drought well for the City of Carlsbad is to provide a supplemental source of municipal water for the city to fully utilize their existing water rights by providing additional capacity and operational flexibility within the Sheep's Draw well field during a drought emergency. In addition, the proposed well would be outfitted with a secondary power source (e.g. natural gas or diesel powered generator) that could be used during a power outage to maintain the City's municipal water supply during an emergency.

The emergency drought water wells will also provide the City of Eunice and the Town of Hagerman a supplemental source of municipal water. These projects are needed due to the severe drought now gripping the southwest United States and the potential for the drought to continue for the indeterminate future.

The EAs will evaluate the potential environmental and socioeconomic impacts from these actions, from taking no action, and from any alternative actions that may be identified.

The purpose of this letter is to invite your tribe's involvement on a government-to-government basis to identify any concerns your tribe may have regarding the potential effects of the proposed drought wells on trust assets, cultural and biological resources, or tribal health and safety. Reclamation wants to ensure that you have an opportunity to help us identify and address any issues important to your tribe.

Reclamation will gladly provide any additional information needed by you or your staff about the proposed projects or to describe the EAs in further detail. For more information or to arrange a meeting, please contact Ms. Marsha Carra, Environmental Protection Specialist, at 505-462-3602.

Sincerely,

ARTHUR R. VALVERDE

600

John R. Poland Area Manager

Continued on next page.



Identical Letter Sent To:

Mr. Bobby Jay Tribal Administrator, Apache Tribe of Oklahoma P.O. Box 1220 Anadarko, OK 73005

Mr. Johnny Wauqua Chairman, Comanche Tribal Business Committee P.O. Box 908 Lawton, OK 73502

Ms. Leigh Kuwanwisiwma Director, Hopi Tribe Cultural Preservation Office P.O. Box 123 Kykotsmovi, AZ 86039

Mr. John Sorrell Hydrology, Pueblo of Isleta 117ATribal Road 40 P.O. Box 1270 Isleta, NM 87022

Honorable Levi Pesata President, Jicarilla Apache Nation P.O. Box 507 Dulce, NM 87528

Honorable Billy Evans Horse Chairman, Kiowa Tribe of Oklahoma P.O. Box 369 Carnegie, OK 73015

Honorable Carlton Palmer President, Mescalero Apache Tribe P.O. Box 227 Mescalero, NM 88340

Honorable Joe Shirley President, Navajo Nation P.O. Box 9000 Navajo Tribal Hill Window Rock, AZ 86515

Honorable Frank Paiz Governor, Ysleta del Sur Pueblo P.O. Box 17579-Ysleta Station 119 South Pueblo Road El Paso, TX 79917 Honorable Wallace Coffey Chairman, Comanche Indian Tribe P.O. Box 908 Lawton, OK 73502

Honorable Jeff Houser Chairman, Fort Sill Apache Tribe of Oklahoma Route 2, Box 121 Apache, OK 73006

Honorable Wayne Taylor, Jr. Chairman, Hopi Tribe P.O. Box 123 Kykotsmovi, AZ 86039

Honorable Robert J. Benavides Governor, Pueblo of Isleta 117ATribal Road 40 P.O. Box 1270 Isleta, NM 87022

Mr. George Daingkau Kiowa NAGPRA Coordinator Route 2, Box 74 Ft Cobb, OK 73038

Honorable Earl Yeahquo Chairman, Kiowa Business Committee P.O. Box 369 Carnegie, OK 73015

Mr. Lawrence Morgan Speaker, Navajo Nation Council P.O. Box 3390 Window Rock, AZ 86515

Mr. Rick Casada, Cultural Resources Coordinator Pueblo of Ysleta del Sur P.O. Box 17579-Ysleta Station 119 South Pueblo Road El Paso, TX 79917

Ms. Donna Stern-McFadden Tribal Historic Preservation Officer Tribal Historic Preservation Office P.O. Box 227 Mescalero, NM 88340

WBR:MCarra:ronchaga:03/26/08:505-462-3602 G:\SecFiles\Envi\Carra, Marsha\NA Tribal Letters – 032008.doc



Post Office Box 1569 Carlsbad, NM 88221-1569 (575) 887-1191 1-800-658-2713 www.cityofcarlsbadnm.com

HARRY BURGESS
CITY ADMINISTRATOR

April 9, 2008

Mr. Jeff Sedberry La Paloma Land & Cattle Company 9894 County Road 279 Breckenridge, TX 76424

Dear Mr. Sedberry:

This letter is to inform you of a new well being drilled for the City of Carlsbad at an existing location and on City-owned property in the Sheep Draw Wellfield. There will be artificial light and noise associated with the drilling on a 24-hour basis until the well is complete. Once the drilling begins, the expected completion time is approximately 30 days.

Please feel free to contact me with any questions concerning this project at 575/885-6313 or cell number 575/361-2304.

Sincerely,

Ivan M. Abell

Water Superintendent



JOE SHIRLEY, JR. PRESIDENT

April 10, 2008

BEN SHELLY VICE-PRESIDENT

Mr. John Poland, Area Manager Bureau of Reclamation 555 Broadway Blvd. NE, Suite 100 Albuquerque, New Mexico 87102-2352

Subject: Tribal Consultation Request. Proposing to construct Drought Emergency Water Wells for Carlsbad, Eunice, and Hagerman, New Mexico.

Dear Mr. Poland:

Our apology for an oversight and missing the deadline date of our response to your request. please note that in reference to your letter of April 03, 2008, the Historic Preservation Department - Traditional Culture Program (HPD-TCP) received a request for consultation regarding the above undertaking and/or project. After reviewing your consultation documents, HPD-TCP has concluded the proposed undertaking/project area will not impact any Navajo traditional cultural properties or historical properties.

However, if there are any inadvertent discoveries made during the course of the undertaking, your agency shall cease all operations within the project area. HPD-TCP shall be notified by telephone within 24 hours and a formal letter be sent within 72 hours. All work shall be suspended until mitigation measures/procedures have been developed in consultation with the Navajo Nation.

The HPD-TCP appreciates your agency's consultation efforts, pursuant to 36 CFR Pt. 800.1 (c)(2)(iii). Should you have additional concerns and/or questions, do not hesitate to contact me. My contact information is listed below.

Mr. Tony Joe, Prog	gram Manager	
Historic Preservation	on Department – Tradi	tional Culture Program
Tel: 928.871.7688	Fax: 928.871.7886	E-mail: tonyjoe@navajo.org

ALBUQL OF	RECEIVED BOR JERQUE AREA OF FICIAL FILE COP	FFICE
	APR 14'03	B
Class	ATR-4.12	Action
Cntr #		4
Fldr#		
Date	Initial To	
4/15	920 10 DH 105)
4/16	W 150	2

Office file/chrono

File: